ACCESS Academy PTA

Minutes of General Membership Meeting

Wednesday, March 21, 2018, at 7 p.m. in the Library, Rose City Park School, 2334 NE 57t

Avenue, Portland, Oregon

Attendance: 9 people signed the attendance list, all of whom were members for 2017-18. o

6 voting members constitute a quorum for a General Membership Meeting

Meeting called to order by President Jennifer Ellis at 7:02 p.m.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the General Membership Meeting of 17 January 2018 were reviewed and
approved without change.

Financial Matters
Treasurer Sally Maltman reviewed a financial report with updates through 3/21/2018. The
following highlights were discussed:

Fundraising. The PTA has raised about $17,000 compared to budgeted expectation of
$20,000. Most fundraising is complete. Funds are still expected from a few dine-outs,
scrip orders, and the yearbook. Fundraising will likely be on target; it may be a littie
short, but not by enough to be a concern.

Teacher Classroom Expenses. Heading into last few months of the school year, the
teachers are a little behind in their spending. The PTA needs to be active in
encouraging teachers to spend their funds. A parent suggested that teachers could
consider OMSI’s “School of Rocks” traveling program.

Helping Hands. Four or five families have responded to an offer of assstanceioLoyeri
spring break. More families may still respond. School counselor Devin Harkness has
reached out to families who might need support to attend the auction and skate party; at
least one family responded.

Building Needs. This budget line has $500, which has not been spent. Some of these
funds are typically used for tuning the school’s piano, but that has not been done this
year. There have been no other requests for funds, presumably because the school will
be leaving the building after this year. Sally reported that President Jennifer Ellis felt
that the PTA could use these monies to move PTA materials to the new building (e.g.,
to pay for the purchase of moving boxes) and wondered if the membership felt that this
would be a good use of funds. There was some discussion and general agreement. No
vote was taken.

Library funds. The librarian has not spent most of the funds allocated by the PTA
($200 of $1,000 allocated for the library). It may make sense to postpone purchases of
new books until after the move to a new building. The meeting discussed the question
of whether to roll over to next year's budget any unspent funds allocated for the library.-
All agreed that this made sense.
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